## STUDENT WELFARE: CHILD ABUSE AND NEGLECT

FFG (EXHIBIT)

## Notice Of Employee Responsibilities For Reporting Child Abuse And Neglect

What are the District's policies addressing child abuse or neglect and my responsibilities for reporting suspected child abuse or neglect?

The applicable District policies-FFG(LEGAL), GRA(LEGAL) and (LOCAL), and DH(LOCAL) and (EXHIBIT)-are enclosed in this packet. This distribution is required by state law. At regular intervals, these policies will be addressed in staff development as well. If you have any questions about these policies, please contact **Dr. Bill Newton** at **817-744-1060**.

What are my legal responsibilities for reporting if I suspect that a child has been or may be abused or neglected?

Anyone who suspects that a child has been or may be abused or neglected has a legal responsibility, under state law, for reporting the suspected abuse or neglect to law enforcement or to Child Protective Services (CPS).

Any District employee, agent, or contractor has an additional legal obligation to submit the oral or written report within 48 hours of learning of the facts giving rise to the suspicion.

To whom do I make a report?

Reports may be made to any of the following:

A local or state law enforcement agency as appropriate:

Keller Police Department 817-431-1510 Southlake Dept. of Public Safety 817-488-7511 Watauga Dept. of Public Safety 817-514-5870

- The Child Protective Services (CPS) division of the Texas Department of Protective and Regulatory Services (1-800-252-5400) or on the Web at https://reportabuse.ws/; or
- If applicable, the state agency operating, licensing, certifying, or registering the facility in which the suspected abuse or neglect occurred.

Reporting your suspicion to a school counselor, a principal, or to another school staff member does NOT fulfill your responsibilities under the law. Furthermore, the District cannot require you to report your suspicion first to a school administrator.

Will my report be kept confidential?

State law requires that the identity of a person making a report of suspected child abuse or neglect be kept confidential.

DATE ISSUED: 07/22/2004 UPDATE 73 FFG(EXHIBIT)-A1

JED: 07/22/2004 1 of 2

Keller ISD 220907

STUDENT WELFARE: CHILD ABUSE AND NEGLECT FFG (EXHIBIT)

Will I be liable in any way for making a report?

A person who in good faith reports or assists in the investigation of a report of child abuse or neglect is immune from civil or criminal liability.

What will happen if I don't report suspected child abuse or neglect?

By failing to report a suspicion of child abuse or neglect:

- You may be placing a child at risk of continued abuse or neglect;
- You are violating the law and may be subject to legal penalties, including criminal sanctions;
- You are violating Board policy and may be subject to disciplinary action, including possible termination of your employment; and
- Your certification from the State Board for Educator Certification may be suspended, revoked, or cancelled.

What are my responsibilities regarding investigations of abuse or neglect?

State law specifically prohibits school officials from:

- Denying an investigator's request to interview a child at school in connection with an investigation of child abuse or neglect; or
- Requiring that a parent or school employee be present during the interview.

School personnel must cooperate fully and may not interfere with an investigation of reported child abuse or neglect.

DATE ISSUED: 07/22/2004

UPDATE 73 FFG(EXHIBIT)-A1